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Memorandum

To: 

Dr. Schafer

From:

the gEEk squad

Date:

Tuesday, October 31, 2006

Subject:
Week Eight Status Report

Dr. Schafer,

The following is the work we have completed this week.

· We researched the RFID reader and tags you provided us.  This involved searching the Texas Instruments website, obtaining specification sheets for the tags and reader, and speaking with a sales representative and engineer from Texas Instruments.  We found out that TI does not sell active RFID sensors and that passive sensors will not work underwater.  The reason for this is that the water will absorb the signal from the reader completely.

· We began to search for active RFID systems and sellers.

· We completed our high level design documentation and presentation for Thursday, November 2.

· We had a meeting with Professor Strebinger to discuss our options for active RFID.
1. He asked us which other sensor types we considered and why we chose not to pursue them.  We told him that we considered infrared, ultrasonic, and RFID but that infrared and ultrasonic were both subject to interference from other swimmers in the pool.  He then revealed that a group of students from a school in Indiana had attempted to solve the same problem with infrared and were unsuccessful.  He seemed to approve of our choice.
2. We discussed possible suppliers of active RFID, including ActiveWave through  Bluebean in Mishawaka and Ekahau in Ann Arbor.  

We have the following open issues.  

· We need to set up meetings with Ekahau and Bluebean to find out more about their products and select the product that will work for us. 
· Once we have decided on which product we will use, we will split up the project into parts to tackle in groups of two.

All these issues will be resolved as a team.
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